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Do We Need A Mission Statement
By: Terri Bailey
Every organization needs to define its fundamental purpose, philosophy, and values. The mission statement answers the basic question of why the organization exists, and describes the needs the organization was created to fill. Without the guidance of a mission statement, programmatic priorities are difficult to establish.

The mission statement provides the basis for judging the success of an organization and its programs. It helps to verify if the organization is on the right track and making the right decisions. It provides direction when the organization must adapt to new demands. Attention to mission helps the board adhere to its primary purpose and serves as a touchstone for decision making during times of conflict. The mission statement can also be used as a tool for resource allocation. A powerful mission statement attracts donors, volunteers, and community involvement.

The statement above was taken from Board Source, a website promoted as a resource for nonprofit Boards. I have used this statement because I feel that it clearly points to the biggest problems facing this community; the lack of direction, consistency and follow through.
It is difficult, if not impossible for an organization to be productive when there is no clearly defined mission.
In addition, here at the Oaks, the Board is subject to changing annually with each election.  When a new Board is elected the projects and priorities change with the Board.  
A mission statement will not prevent changing priorities but would go a long way toward providing a “touchstone” or a sense of direction for the Board, The Membership and The Staff. Somewhere to turn when you need to reaffirm what is right for the community. 
This is and should be a community effort.  It cannot be accomplished by the Board alone. Please contact me if you have any input or ideas.
The official vote tally was taken on January 17, 2012. The results are as follows: 

Election Results

Ballots Sent: 170

Ballots Necessary For a Quorum: 57

Ballots Received: 68

Name:


Total Votes:

  Dean Morrison


52

  Shirley Lacy


45

  George Lee


43

  Jamie Sorrell


28

  
  Patti Cotner


1

Jackson Valley Irrigation:

Should the Board of Directors explore funding options for the proposed pipeline?

Yes



41

No



22

The election of Officers will take place February 14, during the next Board of Directors Meeting
Night Security
By: Morgan Smetyukh

The Oaks employs two part-time night security guards. Brett Hubbs, who typically works weekends and Michael Bowns who works during the week. They patrol the community six hours a night, seven days a week. Their hours are staggered and differ from night to night. Their hours range 7:00 pm to 5:00 am.
If you call security, and they are on the premises they will answer the phone.  If you call and they are not on the premises please leave a message.  If security retrieves your message and it is after 10 pm, they will not return your call, unless you state that it is okay to call.  Starting next week security will be leaving door hangers on your door to indicate they received your message.
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Next Regular Board Meeting
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